
 
MINUTES 

METROPOLITAN SEXUALLY ORIENTED 
BUSINESS LICENSING BOARD 

 
The Sexually Oriented Business Licensing Board held a meeting on July 28, 
2021 at 4:00 p.m.  Members Jonathan Richardson, Ashley Wood, Loren Russell 
and Amna Osman were present. Member Lynne Ingram was absent.  Attorney 
Derrick Smith and Inspector Christine Gibson were present.  Chairman Jonathan 
Richardson called the meeting to order at 4:06 p.m.   
 
Mr. Russell made the motion to approve the minutes for the meeting of June 23, 
2021.  Ms. Wood seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously. 
 
The meeting for July 14, 2021 was canceled; therefore, the following new 
entertainer permit applications from June 24, 2021 to July 14, 2021 were 
approved pursuant to Metropolitan Code of Laws Section 6.54.070(C)(2):  3349, 
3350, 3351, 3352, 3353, 3354, 3355, 3356, 3357, 3358, 3359, 3360, 3361, 3362, 
3363, 3364 and 3365.  In addition, the following renewal entertainer permit 
applications were approved:  814, 1672, 1895, 2071, 2225, 2462, 2473, 2492, 
2559, 2672, 2717, 3031 and 3201.  There were no new or renewal business 
applications during this time period.   
 
Ms. Gibson informed the Board that the following new entertainer permit 
applications were in order from July 15, 2021 to July 28, 2021:  3366, 3367, 
3368, 3369, 3370, 3371, 3372, 3373, 3374, 3375, 3376, 3377 and 3378.  Ms. 
Wood made the motion to approve the permits.  Mr. Russell seconded the motion 
and the Board voted unanimously.    
 
Ms. Gibson informed the Board that the following renewal entertainer permit 
applications were in order from July 15, 2021 to July 28, 2021:  2147, 2274, 
2440, 2801, 2841, 2957, 2982 and 3042.  Ms. Wood made the motion to approve 
the permits.  Mr. Russell seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously.    
 
Ms. Gibson informed the Board there were no new or renewal business 
applications during this time period.   
 
Ms. Gibson presented her Inspector’s report to the Board.  She advised that the 
following businesses were in compliance during regular inspections:  Pure Gold’s 
Crazy Horse, Déjà vu of Nashville, Hustler / Kings of Hustler, Jenna’s Toy Box 
(Dickerson Road), Jenna’s Toy Box (Gallatin Pike) and Lion’s Den.     
 
 
 



Ms. Wood made a motion to defer reviewing the application process indefinitely, 
until both new board members could be in attendance.  Mr. Russell seconded the 
motion and the Board voted unanimously.  
 
This concluded their business.  Ms. Wood made the motion to adjourn.  Ms. 
Osman seconded.  The Board voted unanimously and adjourned at 4:15 p.m. 
until the meeting of August 11, 2021.    
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Christine Gibson, Compliance Inspector III 
Sexually Oriented Business Licensing Board 


